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UCU Press release
‘It’s time to close the green skills gap’

The University and College Union (UCU) is calling on the new government to close the skills gap in the UK between current skills and the needs of a low carbon economy.
Sally Hunt, UCU General Secretary, warned:
There is a huge gap in knowledge and skills and what is needed to deliver a low carbon economy. The current UK workforce is not equipped to take advantage of the opportunities presented by any future growth in ‘green jobs’. After all these years of talking about sustainable development policies this is nothing short of scandalous.
In December, 2009, it was claimed that government action meant that 500,000 jobs would be created around the clean energy sector. However, many of the projects being introduced are going to overseas firms because the skills and manufacturing base do not exist in the UK.
This is being compounded by the cuts being imposed on the Further and Higher Education sector. It is difficult for institutions to adapt their programmes to meet the green skills challenge. For example, at a time when there is huge potential to train apprentices in renewable energy skills, FE Construction Departments are being cut back and staff threatened with redundancy.

If the UK is going to offer the hope of employment to 16-24 year olds this is not the time to cut back FHE budgets. In order to accelerate the acquisition of green skills the UCU has made this a priority area in its environmental work. Advice on how to push this up the employer agenda has been produced and the UCU website contains resources on Education for Sustainable Development. There will also be a motion and fringe meeting at the annual congress in Manchester on June 1st to take the campaign forward. 
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